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February 6, 2024

Lynne Cayting
Department of Environmental Protection
17 State House Station
Augusta, Maine 04333-0017
207-287-7599
Lynne.a.cayting@maine.gov

Comment Re: 06-096 127-A, Advanced Clean Cars II Program

The Maine Professional Guides Association wishes to register concerns and the need for further consideration before the Board of Environmental Protection adopts the proposed changes to the Advanced Clean Cars II Program. As an association representing approximately one thousand professional Maine guides here in Maine, and particularly those in very remote regions of Maine, we are concerned about how the proposed changes may impact our members. 

Professional guides spend considerable time in locations where EV infrastructure does not exist. It is essential that in the State’s quest to meet our climate objectives that we do so in a manner that allows people with businesses like ours to operate efficiently and effectively. Applying arbitrary targets, that are not reflective of current market demands or infrastructure availability, may unintentionally limit access to the types of vehicles that our members need, and could further burden consumers with the costs of compliance. 

We urge the Board to defer such a substantive policy decision to the Legislature at a time when it has the opportunity to evaluate all aspects of the proposal and hear from all interested parties. 

Thank you for your consideration. 
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